
 
 
 

MG NAT MEET 2025  
BULLETIN 2 

                   
 
 
 
 
We are looking forward to welcoming everyone to Albury Wodonga, the twin cities on the 
Murray, for our Easter 2025 National Meeting. Events will commence on Good Friday 18 
April and run until Tuesday 22 April. 
 
All venues are booked for the competition and social events. See below for more details. 
 
The National Meeting website at Nat Meet 2025 is now live. The website includes useful 
information, including these Bulletins, and will be used for Registration. 
 
Registration will open on 1 December. Numbers will be capped at 320 due to venue capacity 
limits, so please register without delay from 1 December to avoid missing out. If you haven’t
done so already, please put in your expression of interest to Jan Rattray, the Nat Meet 
Registrar. Jan’s contact details are below. 
 
The traditional Observation Run is now called a Discovery Run. Due to Motorsport Australia 
requirements, we are not able to hold an event that involves answering questions from the 
car due to safety concerns. The Discovery Run will still involve following a designated route, 
but competitors will stop at a checkpoint in a town to receive their questions, which will need 
to be answered and handed back to officials prior to continuing. 
 
THE PROGRAM 
 
Friday 18 April 

● Registration and Scrutineering at The Cube, 118 Hovell Street, Wodonga 
● Noggin ‘n’ Natter with Rocker Cover Racing also at The Cube 

 
Saturday 19 April 

● Concours d’elegance at Gateway Lakes Park, Lincoln Causeway, Wodonga 
● Theme night dinner - Flappers, Gangsters and All That Jazz - at the Commercial 

Club, 618 Dean Street, Albury 
 
Sunday 20 April 

● Motorkhana at Winton Raceway Motorkhana Pad, Huntley Street, Winton 
● Kimber Run around the picturesque back roads of the border country
● Free Night 



Monday 21 April 
● Sprints at the Wodonga TAFE Logic Centre motorsport track, 45 Albertson Road, 

Barnawartha North 
● Discovery Run where competitors will drive to some of the local towns where they will 

receive questions to answer as they take a walk around 
● Presentation Dinner at the Albury SS&A Club, 570 Olive Street, Albury 

 
Tuesday 22 April 

● Farewell Breakfast at the Albury SS&A Club 
● Delegates Meeting at the Albury SS&A Club 

 
 
REGISTRATION FEES 
 
Full Competitor     $495 
Full Social      $455 
Junior – Full Social     $395 
Junior – Full Competitor    $395 
Full Competitor with multiple cars add  $40 per car 
Concours entry only add    $20 per car 
Junior 12-16 years as at 1 January 2025  $395 
Junior 5-11 years as at 1 January 2025 $255 
Junior aged less than 5 years   $5 
 
A Late Entry Fee of $60 will apply after 14 February 2025 for Full Competitor, Full Social  
and Full Junior Competitor or Social entries. 
 
 
ACCOMMODATION IN ALBURY-WODONGA AND SURROUNDS  
 
Quest Apartments in Albury are offering a special discount of 10% for both their properties to 
all MG Car Club members attending the National Meeting. They are located at 550 Kiewa 
Street and 450 Townsend Street Albury. You can book by phone or online using the discount 
code MGCC. 
Quest Kiewa Street  +61 2 6058 0900 
Quest Townsend Street +61 2 6058 1100 
 
Accommodation options can also be found on the following websites: 
visitalburywodonga.com 
alburywodongaaustralia.com.au  
 
+61 2 6058 0900 +61 2 6058 090 
We suggest you make bookings directly with your venue of choice. 
 
Travel times to Albury-Wodonga are approximately: 

● 3 hours 45 minutes from Melbourne
● 9 hours 30 minutes from Adelaide 
● 6 hours from Sydney 



EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST AND ENQUIRIES TO: 
 
Please lodge your expression of interest now by email to: 
 
Nat Meet Registrar (Jan Rattray) - natmeet2025.registrar@mgcc.com.au 
 
Other queries please email: 
 
Nat Meet Director (Tony Lupton) - natmeet2025.director@mgcc.com.au 
 
or 
 
Nat Meet Secretary (Louise McKenzie) - natmeet2025.secretary@mgcc.com.au 
 
 
REMINDER ABOUT OPENING OF REGISTRATION 
 
Registration for the Nat Meet will open on 1 December 2024. Due to capacity limits at some 
venues, numbers will be capped at 320 people, so please register quickly from 1 December 
to avoid missing out. 
 
 
FURTHER BULLETINS 
 
There will be another Bulletin prior to the opening of Registration. 
 
 
Tony Lupton 
Secretary MGCC Victoria 
Director 2025 MG National Meeting 


